
 
  

Bulletin # 44 from 30th of May   

       Apologies/Extras, phone or text before noon on Wednesday! Ph: 0401 450 

In this Bulletin: 

Pg 2 Meeting News 
Pg 3:  Changeover Invitation 
Salamander Bay 
Pg 4: Changeover Invitation 
Nelson Bay

Member Duties 

Door:Judi Priestley, 
John Sully 
Meet/Greet:David Clark 

Loyal :PDG Helen Ryan 

Toast/Grace: Ian Brigden 

Intro Guest speaker:  
Richard Turner 
Thank Guest Speaker 
Milton Williams 

Next week: Tracie 
Tickle Currently Miss 
Australia International. 
“Every Child and Young 
person deserves to be 
heard”

Birthdays this 
coming week:  
Richard Turner 1st of June 

Anniversaries :  

Nil. No one gets married in June 
unless it is in the Northern 
Hemisphere

Volunteer Training Port Stephens Council  

The meeting started early this week at 5pm with a program from Port Stephens Council 
aimed at training community members who volunteer for local projects.  A number of our 
club members are involved with Gan Gan lookout as well as other event throughout the 
year. Training is meant to be ongoing for volunteers, ideally every 2 years, so refresher 
courses are offered. Volunteers are deemed to be “workers” under new classification 
conditions. The WHS Act  obligates the council to provide safe conditions for workers and 
suitable training. There is no way to hide from this in our modern world. 

At the end of the session the club was kindly left with a number of items to be used when 
working in the community. Booklets on work Health and Safety were distributed. 
The protective clothing items will be stored at the shed. 

The trainers from the council Melinda And Tony did a 
great job in providing the message. This training was 
organised by Liz Friend the Administration Director, and 
thanks go to her for arranging this essential information.

Foundation Raffle Tickets 
Books of raffle tickets sold or unsold, are to be returned to Foundation Director 
Chelsea by next week. Chelsea is happy to receive them at other times if you are 
not attending the meeting next week. 
The Raffle will be drawn at the District Changeover Dinner on the 23rd of June. 
First prize is $3000 worth of travel, second a $500 EFTPOS card and third a $100 
Bunnings Voucher. 
Tickets need to returned this week to allow processing of the tickets.  
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Bunnings BBQs 
Milton Williams reported on the great success of the 
Bunning’s BBQ helps last Sunday. 
Despite the weather being fairly windy, the BBQ  
generated nearly $900 in sales. As a number of items had 
already been purchased for other events, there was a good 
profit to be had as a result. 

The next Bunnings BBQ is the 21st of June. 

ALESCO BBQ 
The club has also agreed to provide food at the Alesco 
combined school day. The school is organising an “Olympic 
competition” on  the 26th of June. Catering for up to 100 will 
required in about an hour, so it will likely be very intense work 
for the service period. 

We get a lot of happy customers at Bunnings with the great sausages we provide. Kids to grandparents  but this 
customer was even very happy without the bread.  
Initially the request to cut the sausage into small pieces seemed a little unusual, but all in a good cause. Photo 
from last weeks Bunnings BBQ

President Kathy and Director Chelsea 
discussing the up coming Changeover 
dinner. 

Bookings have been good for the night so far. 
See details later in Bulletin. Those who booked 
in before the end of May are eligible to go into 
the draw for a couple of bottles of wine. The 
winner will be announced shortly… 

 The Board is meeting this Wednesday to give 
consideration to various donations.

Membership Fees 
As the new Rotary Year comes around the membership fees will become due again from 1st of July. 
The club has obligations to pay district and international dues on our behalf, early in this period, so it helps 
to have fees in promptly. 
The Board has maintained the membership fee the same as last year at $280. The option to pay by the half 
year at $140 is also available. 

Nominations for Paul Harris Fellowship  
Members have the opportunity  to nominate a recipient prior to the Changeover Dinner. Email nominations to 
the secretary Don Whatham at: donwhatham@bigpond.com 
Nominations For Immortal Pin 
At a special presentation  night we hope to recognise worthy  community members with an Immortal pin. 
Nominations to Chelsea: chelsea.ellul@outlook.com
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Changeover Dinner 
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ROTARY CLUB OF SALAMANDER BAY INC 

President 2018 - 2019: Ina George 
 District Governor 2018 - 2019:  Brian Coffey 

 
PO Box 64 
SALAMANDER BAY, NSW 2317 

 
 
 

Changeover Dinner – 24th June 2019 
 
 
The Rotary Club of Salamander Bay will be holding its Changeover Dinner on Monday 24th June  
2019 at 6.30pm for 7.00pm, at Horizons Golf Club Salamander Way, Salamander. 

 
During the course of this function our President, Ina George  will be distributing monetary donations 
to various community and other groups. We will also introduce our new Board Members for 2019 – 
2020 and induct our incoming President Gary Stanton. 

 
Accordingly, we would be delighted if you could attend. You may invite as many people as you wish and 
we would pleased to see them. The cost will be $40 per person for a two course meal. Would you please 
advise Janelle Upton of the number of guests attending to assist with catering. Payment can be made by 
transfer to the Rotary Club of Salamander Bay Members Account BSB 637000 Acc No 781751669 with 
Your Name as reference. 

 
I look forward to hearing from you soon. If you require any additional information please do not 
hesitate to call Janelle on 4982 2244 or 0419 610 660. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
Janelle Upton 
Secretary 
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Invitation To Rotary Club Of Nelson Bay Changeover 
Dinner

Photos wanted for Changeover Slide show 
President Kathy and Chelsea asked members to provide photos to be used at the Changeover Night.  Please 
email them to either. 
Firstly photos which come from the past Rotary Year. It could be at a meeting we have had, or event Rotary 
attended. It may come from any other gathering. All in all it will give us a memory from another busy year of 
Rotary service. 
Otherwise Photos are requested showing members on travels anywhere in the world. This ties in with the new 
Theme for Rotary next year of connecting with the world.


